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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com 
Chancellor Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com  
Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

3 Year Trustee James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
     

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez 
    

 

Mary (depressed due to quarantine) – Rick Tkach’s Duughter 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (upcoming surgery) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

– Family & Friends of John Oliver      Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife 

priest’s & parishioner’s of Holy Ghost Church in Bellaire Texas (covid-19 outbreak of parishioner’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

 

Rolly Arenz GK     Louis Bloch     Curt Briskorn     Kevin Connell     Jerome Costa     Brian Cota 

George Del Hierro     Frank Faecke     Dante Garcia     Jeff Giacomi     David Hallum     George Kubeck 

Robert Marsh     William Mead     Michael Mercer     Ken Peterson PGK     William Serb PGK 

Benjamin Servin     Rich Tkach     Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 As we approach our 3rd month of this pandemic, Covid-19, I pray that you and your family 

are in good health. This unprecedented time gave us a chance to be closer to our family, spending 

more time together, and praying together. This time gave me more chance to attend mass and pray 

the rosary and recite the Divine Mercy Chaplet. As we all know, St Irenaeus Parish has a live stream 

mass every day at 10:00 am. 

 

 The end of our current fraternal is coming to the end this June. Our slate of officers for this 

coming 2020-2021 fraternal year has been nominated. I think the nominating committee has made 

the right decision in nominating Rick Tkach as our upcoming Grand Knight and the other fellow 

nominees. They will all be challenged to lead us in a very challenging year, to our new norm after 

this present pandemic. There will be new challenges we will be facing to continue our mission of 

Charity, Unity and Fraternity, the three principles that we the Knights are built on. 

 

 From the bottom of my heart, I thank you all my Brother Knights for your confidence and 

support during my tenure as your Grand Knight. The last 3 years has been a rewarding and 

challenging year for me. We were faced with the new “Faith in Action” program. And in the last 

month this quarantine due to the corona virus pandemic. But thanks to all of you, we met those 

challenges. My faith is now stronger than ever, being a Grand Knight got me closer to my faith. 

When I started, I said to myself “Do not be afraid, God is with us”. I want to give my special thanks 

to all our past Grand Knights who are all my mentors and to all my brother Knights Thank You for 

All of your support.  To our new incoming Grand Knight and the new officers, “Meet the 

Challenge”, we have your back. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rolly Arenz 

Grand Knight 

Council # 8599 

Cell: 562-708-0258 

rollya@verizon.net 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

May Meeting 

                          $10.00 

Jerry Baldwin 

 

June Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 
 

 

A Faithfull Father 

 
 In the New Testament James wrote “my brotheren, count it full joy when you fall 

into various trials, know that testing of your faith produces patience. Let patience finish its 

work so that you may be mature and complete, not lacking in anything.” (James 1: 2-4) 

 

 God doesn’t make mistakes. Everything happens in our lives for a reason and the 

biggest part of that reason is to help us grow in our faith. That means that we must trust that 

God is in control especially when things seem to be out of control.  

 

 “For everyone born of God overcomes the world. This is the victory that has 

overcome the world-our faith.” ( I John 5:4 ) A life lived by faith in Christ is the best 

inheritance we can leave our children. 

 

 During this time when our lives have been turned upside down and we have virtually 

been put in a holding pattern remember everything happens for a reason. Use this time to 

pray and ask God for patience and guidance. Trust that God our Father has everything under 

control, and remember a praying Father reflects the love or our Heavenly Father. In Jesus 

name. 
NSS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

 

  

                           

Dear Brothers: 

 I hope you are staying safe through another month of Corona Virus.  Remember, "You will 

show me the path of life, fullness of joys in your presence, the delights at your right hand forever". 

Psalm16:11.  Let us remember our brothers and sisters in need this month and help out where we 

can.  Our "Leave No Neighbor Behind" program encourages us to help each other, including feeding 

the hungry.  Therefore, please consider helping out HOPE at their monthly food distributions listed 

below.  In June we will be having virtual Officers and General Membership meetings.  It is very 

important to attend the June general membership meeting as we will be selecting officers for the next 

Columbian year.  Please join your brother Knights online for these meetings so we continue to 

fellowship and can get your opinions and ideas.  If you have not done so already, please sign up for a 

free account at www.zoom.us so you can easily join our virtual meetings.  

 Please continue to follow the direction of our Governor, health officials, the Diocese and our 

pastor.  Please continue to follow safe practices and keep praying and attending online masses.  We 

will get through this situation together and we will leave no neighbor behind. 

 

● June        6              (Saturday)         H.O.P.E food distribution – begins at 7:00AM     

 June        11            (Thursday)       Virtual officer’s meeting on zoom – begins at 7:00PM 

 June    14      (Sunday)     Possible Church opening (limited) 

 June     17      (Wednesday)    Virtual business meeting on zoom – begins at 7:30PM 

 June    19      (Friday)      H.O.P.E, food bagging – 7:30AM 

 June    20      (Saturday)      H.O.P.E. food distribution – begins at 7:00AM 

 

 July          July events are on hold pending outcome of quarantine 

         

 

Vivat Jesus 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 



 

Dear Brother Knights,  
 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits, in spite of being trapped at home 

these past 2 months. 
 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our May meeting for $10.00 was Jerry 

Baldwin, who was not present. The June drawing will now be for $20.00. 
 

 Welcome, again, to our new members who joined last month in an online exemplification 

ceremony hosted by our Supreme Council.  Several other brothers have also taken advantage of 

advancement from 1st or 2nd Degree to 3rd Degree during the online exemplifications.  

I encourage all our 1st and 2nd Degree members to take advantage of an online exemplification to 

advance to 3rd Degree.  It only takes about half an hour, from the comfort of your own home.  Please 

contact Rolly Arenz for the details required to register for an online exemplification.  
 

 Congratulations to Irv Cuevas, our Council Lecturer, the winner of our Raffle for a week at 

the Grandview at Las Vegas, beginning June 20th.  Looks like he will have the opportunity to 

celebrate his birthday in Las Vegas.  In the event that Irv is unable to use this week, the 1st alternate 

drawn was Jannet Malig, and 2nd alternate drawn is Frank Faecke.  
 

 Our election of Officers for the 2020-2021 Columbian Year will be held during our June 

Business Meeting online on Zoom. Be sure to login and make your vote and voice heard. 
 

 There are still 88 members who haven’t paid their 2020 dues yet. Our Council now has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing.  If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight.  Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information. Remember, a current Membership Card is required to 

participate in any Knights of Columbus functions. 
 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it 

often contains several pages of pictures from our recent Council events and “Remember When” 

events from the past.  Also check out our Bulletin Sponsors on the back cover page.  

  
Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 

 



 

 

 
  

   

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

11th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual or Rm 8]? 7:00PM 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

14th CHURCH OPENING [Target Date] 

17th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual or Ed Building]? 7:30PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

21st “FATHER’S DAY” 

                               

 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

9th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual or Rm 8]? 7:00PM 

15th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual or Ed Building]? 7:30PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

  

  Election of Officer’s 

Cypress Council #8599 

2020-21 Columbian year 

June 17th  2020  
 

These are the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the indicated officer positions 

for our council for the upcoming 2020-21 Columbian Year. The election will be held this month 

during the June Business Meeting on June 17th. Other members can be nominated to run for these 

positions as long as they have been asked and agree to run. Let your Grand Knight know of any other 

candidates and he will inform the Trustees to contact them. 
  

   Grand Knight………………….. Richard Tkack 

   Deputy Grand Knight…………. Brian Cota 

   Chancellor…………………….. Ben Servin 

   Warden ……………………….. Jorge A. Rodriguez Sr. 

   Recorder………………………. Frank Faecke 

   Treasurer………………………. George Del Hierro 

   Advocate………………………. Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

   Inside Guard……………………Cesar Moreno 

   Outside Guard……………….. ..To Be Determined 

   1 Year Trustee………………… William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee………………… Ken Peterson PGK 

   3 Year Trustee………………… Rolly Arenz GK 



 

 
 

Planned Parenthood Opens Huge Secret Abortion Center Outside St. Louis, 

Built Under Fake Name 
MICAIAH BILGER  ST. LOUIS, MO 

 

 Planned Parenthood is opening a huge new abortion business on the border of Illinois and 

Missouri after keeping it secret for a year. 

 

 CBS News reports the new mega-clinic is located in Fairview Heights, Illinois, just 13 miles 

away from St. Louis, Missouri. The abortion chain also hopes to sell abortions to women in 

Kentucky and Arkansas at the new facility. 

 

 Planned Parenthood is the largest abortion business in the U.S. Last year, it reported a record 

$1.66 billion in revenue and more than 330,000 abortions, even as patient numbers fell. Abortion is 

its main business, and Colleen McNicholas, the chief medical officer of Planned Parenthood of the 

St. Louis Region and Southwest Missouri, said they hope to see 11,000 patients annually at the 

Fairview Heights facility. 

 

 She admitted that they worked hard to keep the new building a secret from the local 

community. 

According to CBS: “Since August 2018, Planned Parenthood has used a shell company to construct 

the facility, leaving no public trace that the former medical office would become one of the largest 

abortion clinics in the country. CBS News first visited the site in August, while it was still being 

built.” McNicholas tried to justify these deceptions by describing past experiences with building 

projects. She told CBS that some companies and contractors refuse to work with them after learning 

that they are an abortion business, and pro-life advocates in the communities protest their plans. She 

said they built the new mega-abortion facility under the code name “Alaska.” It cost about $7 million 

to build, and it will begin seeing patients within the next few weeks. 

 

 It is not clear how far along abortions will be performed. Illinois allows unborn babies to be 

aborted for basically any reason up to birth, and McNicholas has defended them. In August, she told 

the AP that “EVERY reason to have an abortion is a valid reason,” including for sex-selection and 

disabilities like Down syndrome. 

 

Here’s more from the report: 

 With the opening of the mega-clinic nearby, they’ll be able to expand [abortion] services, 

said McNicholas, who added that Planned Parenthood was expanding its staffing in the region to 

handle both family planning and abortion services. The new facility will roughly double the existing 

clinic’s capacity, with the ability to serve up to 11,000 patients a year, said a spokesperson for 

Planned Parenthood. 

[Continued on Next Page] 

https://www.kmov.com/news/planned-parenthood-has-been-building-a-secret-abortion-mega-clinic/article_c02d1edc-e505-11e9-a64e-9f2861c94fd2.html
https://www.plannedparenthood.org/uploads/filer_public/4a/0f/4a0f3969-cf71-4ec3-8a90-733c01ee8148/190124-annualreport18-p03.pdf
https://www.plannedparenthood.org/uploads/filer_public/4a/0f/4a0f3969-cf71-4ec3-8a90-733c01ee8148/190124-annualreport18-p03.pdf
https://www.apnews.com/338c2e0c396b4e4eb4d053ea6eb48633
https://www.apnews.com/338c2e0c396b4e4eb4d053ea6eb48633


[  Message Continued] 

 

 Even though the new facility could absorb all of St. Louis’s patients if the clinic has to stop 

performing abortions, McNicholas said the new clinic doesn’t mean they’re giving up on Missouri. 

Steven Aden, Chief Legal Officer and General Counsel of Americans United for Life, told 

LifeNews.com he’s not surprised by the news. 

 

 “How appropriate that Planned Parenthood has built a secret ‘mega-center’ to go with its 

mega-sized status as America’s biggest abortion business – fully one-third of all U.S. abortions are 

done at a Planned Parenthood facility,” he said. He added: “Planned Parenthood loudly complains 

that long distances inhibit access to abortion while building its business model on the truth that they 

will. Given that abortions are falling precipitously all over the country as women are learning what 

abortion really is and does to them and their babies, the main impact of this new mega-center might 

be to drive Planned Parenthood St. Louis – just across the river – out of business. In light of the fact 

that the St. Louis abortion center has sent 74 women directly to the hospital over the last ten years, 

that can only be a very good thing for women in both Missouri and Illinois.” 

 

 The St. Louis Planned Parenthood has a horrendous record of health and safety violations. 

Earlier this year, state health officials tried to revoke its license, but Planned Parenthood sued and a 

judge allowed it to remain open. The state Department of Health found dozens of health and safety 

violations in St. Louis, and pro-life advocates have documented 72 occasions when ambulances were 

called to the abortion facility for women with abortion complications. CBS News failed to mention 

any of these concerns and implied that the state is just trying to close the abortion facility for 

political reasons. 

 

 Planned Parenthood has been secretive about new abortion clinics in the past. Last year, a 

Michigan community expressed outrage after the abortion chain used a different name on paperwork 

so that it could open a new abortion facility in secret. In Kansas, pro-life advocates recently stopped 

Planned Parenthood from opening a new abortion facility right next to a high school in their 

community. It used similarly secretive tactics in the community, but pro-life advocates found out 

anyway. 

 

Knights of Columbus Charity Raffle Winner 
Irvin Cuevas 

One Week at 
“The Grandview at Las Vegas” (Luxury 2 bedroom condo that sleeps 8) 
 Kitchen – Fully Equipped / Living Rm, Dining Rm / Washer & Dryer  

Walk in Shower & Jacuzzi / 5 Pools & 5 Spas / Fitness Rm 

Barbeque & Picnic Areas / Entertainment Center / & Much More 

https://www.lifenews.com/2019/06/11/judge-refuses-to-shut-down-planed-parenthood-clinic-injuring-74-women-in-botched-abortions/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/04/26/planned-parenthood-abortion-clinic-is-so-bad-its-called-911-72-times-after-botching-abortions/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/04/26/planned-parenthood-abortion-clinic-is-so-bad-its-called-911-72-times-after-botching-abortions/
https://www.lifenews.com/2018/11/09/planned-parenthood-used-fake-name-to-secretly-purchase-building-for-new-abortion-clinic/
https://www.lifenews.com/2018/11/09/planned-parenthood-used-fake-name-to-secretly-purchase-building-for-new-abortion-clinic/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/17/pro-life-advocates-stop-planned-parenthood-from-opening-new-abortion-business-in-kansas-city/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/17/pro-life-advocates-stop-planned-parenthood-from-opening-new-abortion-business-in-kansas-city/


 

A TRUE MIRACLE 

By Frank Faecke 
 

     In April 1917 the USA entered the bloodbath known as World War I. Communists had targeted 

Portugal in 1910. By 1917 they had confiscated all property owned by religions, banished clergy 

from the country, murdered the Royal Family down to the last child, and declared religion to be the 

opiate of the people. Portugal was in their grasp. Lenin told Communists in Russia to wait until the 

Czarist armies were weakened before striking (1917.) 
 

     The thin veil between life as we know it and the life that follows death has been pierced at times. 

The story that unfolded in 1917 was one of those special moments. 
 

     I learned of that dramatic tale in the well-documented book entitled MEET THE WITNESSES 

OF THE MIRACLE OF THE SUN by John Haffert. Haffert conducted extensive research through 

books, newspaper articles, photographs, etc. After World War II, he conducted hundreds of 

interviews with eye witnesses of the event. He told of being struck by their body language, facial 

expressions, and consistent stories. They were reliving the event of over forty years previous as if it 

were yesterday. 
 

     It began on May 13, 1917, on a hill near Fatima, where Jacinta (age 7) and Francisco Marto (age 

9) and Lucia dos Santos (age 10) saw a strange sight. These three uneducated mountain shepherds 

saw the vision of a young woman who would not identify herself but said she was “From Heaven.” 

She asked the children to return to the same spot near a tree on the same day of the month each 

month until October. Later she told them that she would reveal her identity and “Perform a public 

miracle so that everyone may believe.” 
 

     The poor children were disbelieved by family, clergy, and officials. Everyone tried to coerce them 

to stop lying about seeing the mysterious woman. Despite the pressure on them, five thousand 

persons were present at the third “vision,” when the woman gave them a secret and promised a 

miracle in October. Roughly thirty thousand witnessed the fifth “vision,” during which the October 

miracle was again promised. 
 

     Two months before the Miracle of the Sun, officials arrested the children and imprisoned them for 

two days. The cruel officials hoped to scare the children so badly that they would tell the crowds 

about the hoax of their “visions.” But even adult fellow prisoners supported the terrified children. 

After two hours in jail, Jacinta was taken to court. Under threat of being burned alive in a vat of 

boiling oil, the young girl stopped crying and remained silent. She was taken away. The other two 

children refused to talk under death threats. After two days of being held in a locked room, the three 

brave children were released on August 15. They had expected martyrdom. The official plot against 

them backfired. Now, more than ever, crowds believed them. 

 

[Continued on next page] 



[  message continued] 

 

     On October 13, 1917, a crowd of over 100,000 men, women, and children came by horse or 

wagon or train to the sight called Cova. Gathered were rich and poor, believers and disbelievers who 

slogged through heavy rain and deep mud past the National Guard who were supposed to control 

them. Some were wounded by soldiers’ bayonets but pushed past the military. Eye witnesses saw the 

sun break through about noon. Suddenly, the rain stopped. The sun started to roll from one place to 

another and changed to blue, yellow, and all colors! 

 

     Mothers grabbed their children and prayed during the ten to twelve minute phenomenon. Fearing 

the end of the world as the sun moved toward the earth, both believers and non-believers confessed 

their sins aloud and begged God’s mercy. When the sun went back into place the wind blew hard, 

but trees didn’t move. Clothes were dried. The earth became dry. 

 

     Two days later, O SECULO (“The Century”), a principal Portuguese newspaper, carried a 

description by its newsmen who experienced it of how the sun danced. Before the event, O SECULO 

had carried government warnings to stay away from Fatima. Many atheists were converted, and soon 

the Soviets left power in Portugal 

. 

     Why was it not the result of mass hypnosis or collective suggestion? First, it was witnessed over 

an area of 600 square miles by persons not in the crowd. Second, among the crowd were scientists 

and “unbelievers” who viewed the phenomenon not only with objectivity, but with care to protect 

themselves from the possibility of collective suggestion. The Catholic Church, after extensive 

investigation, declared it a miracle by the Blessed Mother Mary worthy of belief. Francisco died in 

April 1919, and Jacinta died on February 20, 1920. Both have been canonized. Sister Lucia died on 

February 13, 2005 and is being considered for sainthood. Millions have flocked to Fatima from all 

over the world, and thousands have found peace and/or cures. 

 

     Now you know “the rest of the story,” as Paul Harvey would say. 
 

 

 

 

Robert Moya 6/2 Scott Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 

Rubin Moreno 6/6 Roselito De Los Reyes 6/11 Garrett Ford 6/11 

Basil Totah 6/11 Bert Poan 6/15 Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 6/15 

Kevin Boyle 6/16 Kevin Garcia 6/16 Kevin Alcaino 6/17 

George Limar 6/17 Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 Fr. Rudolph Alumam 6/23 

Stan Fernando 6/23 Eugene Reising 6/24 Brian Cota 6/26 

Irv Cuevas 6/26  Bo Marsh 6/28 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Richard Tkach 829-7289   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Vivat Jesus! Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and maintaining your social distancing. 

 

 Since we had to cancel our last 4 Fish Fries it is even more important we get full 

participation in purchasing and selling Raffle Tickets.  If you didn’t receive tickets in the mail, or 

need additional tickets, please contact me. We plan to delay the drawing until May in order to sell 

as many tickets as possible, as this is now our major fundraiser for all the charitable projects being 

planned for our next Fraternal Year, which begins July 1st.  It’s highly unlikely that Las Vegas will 

still be closed in June, but if so, the Grandville at Las Vegas will have to accommodate alternate 

dates. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


